




 

 
Commissioner’s Instruction 

    
                                                         
                                                                No: 03/2024  

 
 
For the information of all CSNSW staff 
 
Subject: Mandatory Training for all CSNSW staff in identifying, 
preventing and managing sexual harassment in the workplace 
_____________________________________________________________  
 
      
PREAMBLE 
 
This Instruction is issued in accordance with the provisions of section 
235B of the Crimes (Administration of Sentences) Act 1999. In the case of 
persons employed at managed correctional centres, this Instruction 
constitutes a direction given under section 241(2) of the Crimes 
(Administration of Sentences) Act 1999. Commissioner’s Instructions 
amount to lawful orders and any staff member who intentionally disobeys 
or disregards this Instruction, or is found to be negligent in the 
performance of their duties, may be liable to disciplinary action under the 
Government Sector Employment Act 2013. 
              
 
INSTRUCTION 
 
Sexual harassment is any unwelcome conduct of a sexual nature, that 
makes a person feel offended, humiliated or intimidated, where a 
reasonable person would anticipate that reaction in the circumstances. 
Examples of sexual harassment include sexually suggestive jokes or 
comments, inappropriate staring, unwelcome sexual advances, 
unwelcome touching or physical contact, and intrusive questions about a 
person’s private life or physical appearance.   
 
Sexual harassment is unlawful and is not tolerated in our workplaces. 
Such conduct is prohibited by the Anti-Discrimination Act 1977 (NSW) and 
the Sex Discrimination Act 1984 (Cth). Some forms of sexual harassment, 
such as sexual touching or assault, stalking and obscene 
communications, may also be criminal offences under the Crimes Act 1900 
(NSW). In addition, sexual harassment is a risk to the health and safety of 
workers under the Work Health and Safety 2011 (NSW). These Acts apply 
to all NSW public sector employees. 
 
Corrective Services NSW is committed to ensuring safe workplaces that 
reflect recommendations from the Commonwealth Respect@Work report. 






